MINUTES OF DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION MEETING

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on May 21, 2009 at the Dacusville Lions' Club. Jim Shelton gave the invocation. President Ronnie Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the March 19, 2009 meeting were read with motion by Jim Shelton, seconded by David Norton to approve minutes as read. In the absence of Treasurer Bob Spalding, President Hall stated we are in good financial standing with a balance of 662.61 with a total of 21 members.

President Hall reported on various old business items:

- *By-Laws reflecting changes that were voted on at last meeting are now available for distribution
- *Additional signage will be made at the creeks in our community
- *Possible fundraisers for Welcome to Dacusville signs

After discussion on the future of the current Dacusville Elementary School, motion was made by Jim Shelton, seconded by Marie Davis for the Dacusville Business Association to compose a letter to Pickens County of our desire to make this building a community center and rec association building for the Dacusville Community.

President Hall stated that he is seeking a chair for the Membership Committee.

Our speaker was Scott Buckiester, Vice President of Operations with Dunburks Premier Events & Conference Center. He spoke on the 2025 Vision Plan for Pickens County. He stressed how he believes our association is ahead of the visionary curve and our need for a grant writer.

Jim Shelton brought us up to date on the school board actions, mainly the hiring of Henry Hunt as school superintendent and the ground breaking ceremony for the new Dacusville Elementary School on May 29th.

Announcements: Mark Cisson announced a car show at the rec field for May 30th.

President Hall announced our speaker for the July 16th meeting will be our

State Senator Larry Martin.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes, Secretary